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Patrol: In Colorado City officers took 263 cases and in Hildale City 213 cases. Traffic citations
in Colorado City 25 with 80 warnings, and Hildale City had 40 citations and 148 warnings.

Dispatch:

The dispatch center has continued to increase its cyber security defenses, reducing the
vulnerability to cyber threats that continue to increase.

A formal intergovernmental agreement will be coming between the Town of Apple Valley
and the dispatch center. The agreement is a requirement and will be similar in nature as our
IGA with Hildale City for dispatch services.

Administration:

The police department has been certified as a physical fitness testing center for Arizona
POST. POST came and did a physical review of the testing area prior to certifying the agency.
At this time this allows for all of the police agencies above the Grand Canyon to come here to
perform their Peace Officer’s Physical Aptitude Test (POPAT) for their officers.

In addition to receiving this designation the police department’s officers are all dual
certified and we have met all of our training requirements for Arizona POST for the year.

At this time the newest officers have completed their field training and are dual POST
certified.

Thank you, Robbins A. Radley
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